



     Minutes of a Meeting of Warcop Parish Council
Held on Monday 12th January 2015
In Warcop Methodist Reading Room
At 7.30 pm
PRESENT:
Councillors Mrs A Daldry (vice-chair) J Heron, T Dent and C Harrison.
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk Mrs Strong and Colonel Hadden, Major Gallagher and Captain Cobley from MOD.
Apologies for Absence: Councillor Wass & Deighton
1) Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 3rd November 2014
These were read and signed as a correct record of the last meeting.  These were proposed by Councillor Harrison and seconded by Councillor Dent.
2) Matters Arising
Councillor Daldry spoke to local councillor Martin Stephenson about funding for the pinfold hopefully the parish council will be able to receive a grant of £1,000 towards the re-building work.  Councillor Heron will liaise with Martin Stephenson about this.
3) MOD

Colonel Hadden, Major Gallagher and Captain Cobley attended the meeting to discuss the parish councils concerns over safety concerns brought to the last meeting from 2 Landmarc employees.  Landmarc have currently re-negotiated their contract with the MOD and some employees have been made redundant due to this.  Colonel Hadden explained that at no point in this new contract has safety been compromised.  Landmarc Range Wardens are not responsible for the safety of the range they are there to hand over the firing range to qualified trained staff who will be the commanding officer to  then run the range until he then hands this back over to a range warden.  4 Steps of safety are always adhered to before any firing commences as well as safety signs for the public safety barriers and red flag warning signs.  The ranges are inspected once a month and are documented as being checked.  A member of the range staff will be back at range control if there are any problems that need to be dealt with.  After a lengthy discussions the parish council agreed that they were very happy with the safety on the firing ranges and were more than happy with the response from the Army regarding their letter to them and that they were more than happy to attend the meeting to address this concern.
eHeHer
4) Finance
The following were approved for payment:

100881
D Dargue

£62.40
100882
Warcop V/Hall
£1000.00
The precept was agreed on £5,100.  EDC will contact the clerk in early January to give her the figure which is deducted each year from the Precept.













5) Parish Action Plan
As Councillor Wass was unable to attended the meeting due to illness it was agreed to defer this until the next meeting.
6) Community Issues
Councillor Daldry mentioned that when the new village hall is built she would like the parish council to fund a lunch club so the elderly residents in the community are able to get out more, possibly once a month.

The double gate going into the cemetery has a broken hinge and needs fixing.  The clerk will speak to Councillor Deighton to see if he is able to fix this.

The village hall committee have asked if they could start fund raising for the defib which will be going on the village hall.  There were no objections to this.  Councillor Harrison mentioned dog fouling is becoming a problem again near Eden Bridge.  The bin seems to have gone missing from the bridge so the clerk will price up a new one and speak to EDC regarding dog fouling and who actually empties these bins as sometimes they are not emptied on a regular basis.  
7) Report back from any meetings
Nothing to report.
8) Correspondence
EDC – Planning Committee Meeting 15.1.15 at 9.30am to discuss Sandford Fold
9) Councillors Reports

Planning – Councillor Wass/Heron – nothing to report.
Village matters – Councillor Wass – See action plan.
Church/Footpaths – Councillor Dent – nothing to report
Highways – Councillor Daldry has reported the pothole near beckside and nothing seems to have been done, she will try ringing them again.
10) Items for future agenda

Grass cutting contract.
12) Date and Times of Next Meeting
Monday 9th February 2015 @ 7.30pm in Warcop Methodist Reading Room
SIGNED………………………………..(Chairman)  DATED………………………………

To:
All Councillors:
Chairman Mr T Wass,  Mr G Deighton, Mr T Dent, Mr J Heron, Mr C Harrison,  Mrs Daldry Vice – chair, and District Councillor W Patterson for information.
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